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Board Members Present:  Chairman Stephen Berry, Richard Berry, Calvin Burney, Louis Myers, and Andy Sikes
Board Members Absent:  Earl Lewis and Melody S. Bishop
JEDC Staff Members Present:  Karen Underwood and Joseph Whitaker
I.
CALL TO ORDER

Chairman Stephen Berry called the JIA/CRA Committee Meeting to order and introduced members and JEDC Staff.  
II. ACTION ITEMS
A MOTION WAS MADE BY CHAIRMAN STEPHEN BERRY AND SECONDED BY RICHARD BERRY TO APPROVE THE JUNE 17, 2010 MEETING MINUTES AS PRESENTED.

THE MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY 5-0

III. INFORMATION/DISCUSSION ITEMS

JIA Community Redevelopment Proposed Budget for FY 2010-2011
Joseph Whitaker presented an overview of the JIA Budget as submitted today to the Finance Committee.  The JIA proposed $150,000 for the Airport Road Sidewalk Improvement plan.  Councilmember Denise Lee of the Finance Committee recommended that it be increased to $300,000.  Joseph Whitaker stated that we were informed today that the ability to get in the TPO would not be until the next budget hearing, beginning in January 2011.  

Calvin Burney stated that he thought there was an option where you can go back to the TPO and ask them to amend any plans they have already approved to include this plan.  

Richard Berry pointed out the five year plan was just approved by the DOT.  Once the budget is approved with the $300,000, he suggested going through DOT because it is their road and the sidewalks are being built to their specifications.  
Calvin Burney said once we get through this process and discuss it with DOT, we can have the TPO amend their plans to reflect the project.  He does not foresee that much of a difficulty since the funding has been attached to the plan. Joe Whitaker stated that the board would be asking for about $150,000. 
Richard Berry stated that they normally love to have matching funds so by chipping in $240,000, that would be fifty percent of the original price.  
Chairman Stephen Berry asked Joe Whitaker if the finance committee accepted Council member Denise Lee’s recommendation of going from $150,000 to $300,000.  Joe Whitaker responded yes.  

Richard Berry noted that this was just the interview process.  They have to finish reviewing all of the departments and then take a look at the gross and see if they would have to make cuts.  The final vote will probably take place the third week in September.  

JIA/CRA Airport Road sidewalk linking the hotels on Airport road to the River City Marketplace.  
Chairman Stephen Berry pointed out that Ron Barton had indicated at the June 17 meeting that he would try and see if it was at all possible for the TPO to fund the entire project or have a contingency backup, which would look good in front of the DOT.  Joe Whitaker stated that Paul Crawford was delegated to look into how the TPO could fund the project.  Calvin Burney stated that it should be pitched to them as a safety project and from our prospective, it helps to enhance economic development. 
Richard Berry advised the members that there is a new district secretary for the DOT, who used to be a city employee.  They have put in changes to the five year plan almost monthly because he sits on the Citizen’s advisory board and there are changes made at almost every meeting. If the $150,000 or $300,000 is approved in the budget, they may move our project in and move some of the other sidewalk projects down.  
Chairman Stephen Berry asked Joe Whitaker if it would be helpful to assist Paul Crawford.  Joe Whitaker responded that he is good at working the system.  

Joe Whitaker reported to the members the meeting highlights and draft report from the North Area Transportation Redevelopment Plan meeting that was held on Tuesday, July 27, 2010.

· The JIA CRA Advisory Board proposed that the widening of Main Street project be included as Priority 3 in the Action Plan priority listing.  The project includes lane expansions from New Berlin Road north to Airport Center Drive (Phase I), and from Airport Center Drive north to Pecan Park Road (Phase II).  Phase III would expand lane segments to six lanes if needed.  Growth in the area has created an increase in traffic volumes resulting primarily from residential development.  A PD&E study has been completed for the roadway project and CSX is willing to sell ROW property on the western side of the roadway for realignment and expansion.  There could still be a priority with phasing that could expand Phase I up to Duval Road and Main Street. 
IV. OLD BUSINESS 
    None
V.    NEW  BUSINESS

Chairman Stephen Berry stated that he followed up on the board member replacement for Earl Lewis and Louis Myers.  He mentioned that Ron Barton is still in the process of searching for a candidate.  Joe Whitaker stated that there has not been a candidate selected as of yet and he will follow up with Mr. Barton.

VI.    BOARD LIASION UPDATES

Eden Group (R. Berry):  Richard Berry stated that there was no newsletter this month and told the members about a project that the Eden Group has been working on for seven years.  There will be a ribbon cutting for the Oceanway Town Center Grant on September 9, 2010 at 9 a.m.  This is one of the Town Center grants that was authorized by the City Council back in 1999.  City council passed a recommendation that included a twelve million dollar package of twelve town center grants.  Two were to be authorized in each of the planning districts and the purpose was to look for neighborhood commercial zones of more than 35 years of age.  
First Coast TPO Citizens Advisory Committee (C. Burney):   Calvin Burney informed the members that the TPO met in the month of August and discussed a list of projects in the Transportation Improvement Program.  There were several projects listed in the CRA area including: the I-95 and I-295 North interchange, the Main Street right of way acquisition, the JIA north access road, the I-95 Airport Road flyover and the Heckscher Drive and New Berlin Road intersection improvements.
Jacksonville Airport Authority (Todd Lindner):   None
VII. ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 4:00 p.m.

Next Meeting is scheduled for Thursday, September 16 at 4:00 p.m.  The meeting will be held at the Police Fire Pension Building, One West Adams Street, Suite 200 in the Small Conference Room.

___________________________

Mr. Stephen Berry, Chairman
